

August 27, 2016

Dear Praying Friends,

This summer we were blessed by many family members and friends who came to visit us, and summer flew by. Now we want to update you on some changes to our ministry.

Lord willing, we will be going back to Puerto Rico for the school year. A young teacher, Calvin George, has had a heart attack, and 5 stints, and is needing recuperation and prayer. Georg will fill the gap in the faculty, and will teach several subjects; Hebrew, Baptist Polity, Bible Doctrines, and possibly one other class. We are not sure of the details, or what Opal will be doing at the school, but will update you soon.

The school has provided a car for us and they are looking into housing. We plan to leave on Sept. 23 for Puerto Rico. We are excited about it, and have great peace about this. We were thinking about it even before there was a need, and we know the Lord is in it.

"And thine ears shall hear a word behind thee saying, This is the way; walk ye in it, when ye turn to the right hand, and when ye turn to the left." Isa. 30:21

Love and Prayers,

Georg and Opal Zimmer

Thank you for all your Land work and prayers.